
 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Newsletter No. 33 – 9 June 2017 
 

Truck Trail Final 

On Friday 19 May 2017, 4 pupils from Year 8 attended the final of the Truck trail competition.  

A total of 8 primary and secondary schools made it to the final and each team created a 

presentation stand and delivered a 5 minute presentation to a panel of judges in a 'Dragons 

Den' style pitch.  Their idea related to a design for a truck of the future.  The 4 pupils 

involved were Austin Hodges, Joshua Free, Joshua Lowe and Alexander Malinowski.  Their 

presentation was excellent, showing their STEM skills by combining all of the subject areas 

to create an innovative and interesting modular, driver-less design.  The overall winning 

design will be revealed at Leyland Festival on Saturday 17 June 2017, where it will be made 

into the 14th truck in the current Truck Trail that can be seen in and around Leyland town 

centre.  Make sure you don't miss it! 

Healthy Eating Week 12-16 June 2017 

Healthy Eating Week returns for the 2nd year running, promoting healthy eating and 

drinking, being active, food provenance and cooking.  These areas link directly with many 

curriculum areas including PE, Food Preparation & Nutrition, Geography, Science and 

SMSC.  Pupils will be invited to take a challenge card from the display in the foyer and 

complete it during the week e.g. drinking plenty of fluid, eating breakfast every day for a 

week or trying out a new food or exercise.  Up to date nutritional and healthy eating advice 

will also be displayed as well as events that can be accessed over the coming weeks. 

Year 6 Transition Day 

Confirmation that the Year 6 Transition Day takes place on Friday 30 June 2017.  We look 

forward to welcoming all the pupils who will be starting with us in September 2017. 

200 Club Winners  

The draws for June and July have taken place and the results are as follows.  June winners 

1st No.107 K Ashton, 2nd No.44 S Myerscough and 3rd No.181 K Whitelegg.  July winners 

1st No.46  

J Dunn, 2nd No.103 S Hackett and 3rd No.141 D Caunce. 

200 Club Membership 

Many thanks to the members of the 200 Club who raised £600 during the 2016/2017 year.  

Renewal forms and invitations for new members will be sent out during September 2017. 

PTFA 

We are still counting up the money raised by the PTFA Spring Ball, but we estimate that it 

will be between £3,000 and £3,500.  This is a fantastic effort by all concerned and I would 

like to take the opportunity to thank everyone who supported the Ball in any way.  It was 



clearly a great event and one which has raised very much needed funds for the Science 

Department.   

 

PTFA Spring Ball Photographs 

Please follow the links below for photographs taken at the Spring Ball. 

http://www.lifestylefoto.com/client-login/  the password is:  all hallows 

http://www.ctp-gallery.co.uk/AH-170428/ 

 

Address and Medical Information 

It has come to light recently that we are not being informed of new addresses and changes 

of medical information for pupils.  Could parents please let us know of any changes 

regarding their child/children?  Thank you. 

Paper £5 Notes 

The paper £5 notes are no longer legal tender and will not be accepted as payment for 

anything. 

‘Fidget Spinners’ 

We have noticed recently that a number of children are bringing ‘Fidget Spinners’ into 

school.  This can prove to be a big distraction during lessons.  We would ask for your 

support in not allowing your son/daughter to bring these into school.  They will be 

confiscated from pupils. 

Collective Worship 

Our Collective Worship theme next week is CREATION.  Please see the Worship & Prayer 

section of the school website for next week's prayer sheet. 

Good Shepherd Mass 

On Thursday (15 June) a group of Year 10 pupils will travel to the Metropolitan Cathedral of 

Christ the King, Liverpool, to join a choir of around 1000 school pupils at the annual Nugent 

Good Shepherd Mass.  The principal celebrant will be Bishop Tom Williams, Auxiliary Bishop 

of Liverpool, and the Mass is part of the celebrations marking 50 years since the opening of 

the cathedral.  Families are invited to attend the Mass, which starts at 1:00 p.m. 

Weekend Mass times in our local parishes 

 

Saturday 

   

17:00   St Oswald’s, Longton 

17:35   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

18:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

  

http://www.lifestylefoto.com/client-login/
http://www.ctp-gallery.co.uk/AH-170428/


Sunday  

  

08:30   St Mary Madgalen’s, Penwortham (Latin Mass) 

08:30   St Oswald’s, Longton 

09:30   St Teresa’s, Penwortham 

11:00   St Mary Magdalen’s, Penwortham 

16:30   St Wilfrid’s, Preston 

 

School Meals 

Menus for the week commencing Monday 12 June 2017.  Salads £1.75 – £2.50, Potatoes 

65p, Baked Beans 65p. 

 

Monday: Sweet Chilli Beef served with Vegetable Rice £1.95.  Chicken Kebab served 

with Vegetable Rice £1.95.  Garlic Mushrooms served with Crusty Bread and 

Salad £1.55. 

Salad: Feta Cheese & Olives £1.75. 

Tuesday: Homemade Beef Lasagne served with Garlic Bread £1.95.  Homemade 

Vegetarian Lasagne served with Garlic Bread £1.70.  Maple & Sweet Chilli 

Chicken Quesadilla served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Rocket, Pepperoni & Potato Salad £1.75. 

Wednesday: Braised Steak & Ale Pie, New Potatoes & Vegetables £1.95.  Breaded 

Chicken Breast Wrap served with Salad £1.70.  Mozzarella & Cherry Tomato 

Tartlet served with Salad £1.70. 

Salad: Chicken £1.75. 

Thursday: Pulled Pork in a Sub Roll served with Chips and Vegetables £1.95.  Oven 

Baked Prime Pork Sausages, Gravy, Chips & Vegetables £1.95.  Mushroom 

& Cheese Omelette £1.55.  CHIPS 73p (May only be purchased with 

another product). 

Salad: Ploughman’s, Ham, Cheese, Pickle & Crusty Bread) £1.75. 

Friday: Home Battered Fish served with Wedges & Mushy Peas £1.95.  Chicken 

Curry served with Rice & Naan Bread £1.95.  Chicken, Tomato & Basil Pasta 

Bake £1.95. 

Roasted Stuffed Peppers £1.55. 

Salad: Mediterranean Tuna £1.75. 

 



Each day a selection of freshly prepared Sandwiches, Wraps, Hot & Cold Paninis, 

Salads, Jacket Potatoes, Pasta Pots & Pizza will be available.  For any special 

requests, please see a member of our highly trained Catering Team. 

 

(All items are subject to availability) 

 

FOOD ALLERGIES AND INTOLERANCES 

  

IF YOU HAVE ANY CONCERNS, PLEASE SPEAK TO A MEMBER OF OUR CATERING 

TEAM. ALSO, PLEASE BE AWARE ALL OUR FOOD PRODUCTS MAY CONTAIN 

TRACES OF NUTS. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr C J Riding 

Headteacher 

 

 

 


